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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall at 7:30 pm on Tuesday 3rd July 2018

Present: Cllr D Walker (Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr V Phillipps, Cllr J Santoro, Cllr L Baum and Cllr W Pearson.
Also in attendance:  Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council) 
1. Apologies
Apologies received from Cllr A Lovett.

2. Declaration of Interest
None

3. Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 8th May 2018 were accepted, approved and signed by the Cllr Walker as a true and accurate record of the meeting. Proposed by Cllr Pearson, seconded by Cllr Dalton.
4. Chair’s Review
Agenda - Change of the format of the agenda to incorporate best practice from Clerk’s training.

Village Clean Up – Thanks to the Councillors and residents who made up a group of over 30 people who helped tidy the village and to J Schober for arranging the refreshments. Total cost to the Parish Council was approximately £50.

Fly Tipping – Cllr Walker met with RBC representative to look at possible locations for signs. Approximate costs £200. Wysall PC will support this. Councillors all in favour of the signs, Clerk to contact Cllr Adair to see if any funding is available.

Village Fete – Thanks to J Schober and the team for the fantastic success, this made £1000 for the Church and £1000 for the Village Hall. 
5.  County Councillor and Borough Councillor Reports 
No reports.
6. Open Session

No public present.

7. Tree Planting Scheme
The Parish Council can apply for up to 10 trees from RBC, the only possible location suggested was the perimeter of the Church car park. Clerk read out advice received from Mr Porter who has offered to assist with the project. Councillors agreed to delegate responsibility to Cllr Dalton who will liaise with Rempstone PCC. Proposed by Cllr Santoro, seconded by Cllr Phillipps.

8. Village Watch
Village Watch is to revert back to Neighbourhood Watch. Cllr Baum and Cllr Phillipps will now be responsible for CCTV and Neighbourhood Watch. The Rushcliffe South Safer Villages Community Safety Group meetings commence again on 25th July.

9. Remembrance Day Commemorations
Councillors agree to purchase a wreath and 50 lamp post poppies, total cost £200. Proposed by Cllr Dalton, seconded by Cllr Pearson. 



10. Planning Applications

18/01249/FUL – Proposed new dwelling. – Hill Farm, Wysall Lane, Rempstone, Nottinghamshire LE12 6RH – No objection.
11. Finance
The bank reconciliation up to 31st May was presented by the Clerk and the payments below were agreed. The Parish Council are awaiting an invoice from Streetwise which will be approved between meetings.
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	Date
	Type
	Reason
	Payee
	Amount

	16.05.2018
	Card
	Stamps
	Co-op
	£6.96

	20.06.2018
	Card
	Gloves for Village Clean Up
	Sainsburys
	£4.90

	25.06.2018
	Chq 100135
	Clerk's Quarterly Salary
	R Hague
	£624.33

	03.07.2018
	Chq 100136
	Refreshments for Village Clean Up
	Rempstone Village Hall
	£25.70


12. GDPR Update
Currently 18 residents have re-subscribed to the Parish Council’s email list. The next focus is policies required on the website.
13.  Correspondence
a) Footpaths
Three residents had contacted the Clerk regarding the overgrown footpaths. The Area Rights of Way Officer has been made aware. NCC are behind with their own cutting schedule. The path through Welfare Field is grazing land so there is no obligation to cut this; more sheep have been added to the field.
b) A resident had read in the Loughborough Echo that a bypass for Wymeswold and Rempstone was being considered by Roxhill Developments Ltd. No official confirmation available, Clerk to contact Cllr Cottee.
c) Rushcliffe Town and Parish Conference is set for 21st September, Councillors are invited to attend.
14.  Councillor Reports
Cllr Pearson – The double yellow lines on the corner by The Guesthouse need repainting, guests are parking here at night causing a hazard. To be set as an agenda item for September.
Cllr Walker – The Church car park is being misused and is going to have a chain and combination lock to restrict use.

Cllr Pearson – A resident had offered to mow the verges in the village. If residents choice to do so it is at their own risk and they should have adequate insurance. 
Cllr Phillipps – The footpath along the A60 is overgrown. This has already been reported and is part of NCC’s grass cutting programme.

Cllr Lovett – Suggested we consider purchasing 30mph speed sign bin stickers for the properties on Main Street as seen in Hoton. The Clerk had previously researched this and the costs are 100 for £80.00, 250 for £145 or 500 for £220. To be set as an agenda item for the next meeting.

Cllr Dalton – An allotment holder had made contact about the possibility of having a water provision at the allotments. This had previously been investigated and would cost in the region of £5000.
Cllr Dalton – Was privileged to attend the handover of Stanford Hall. They were very appreciative of the support received from the village. Phase 2 plans for the NHS stage of the site will be submitted to RBC in October, access to the site from the A6006 could be problematic.

Cllr Dalton – Clarification is needed from RBC on the helium balloon/Chinese lantern policies and also if any guidance emerges on the use of bouncy castles at events.

Cllr Dalton – The Tour of Britain will be passing through the surrounding villages on 8th September, therefore there will be road closures in the area.
15.  Date of Next Meeting: Tuesday 11th September 2018 7:30pm
Cllr D Walker thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.22pm.
Signed: ____________________________            Date: ______________________________
